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Six exciting speakers have been selected to contest this 
yearôs Speaker of the Year (SOY) Competition from the        
largest field of contestants seen in the past twenty years.  
 

Three ladies, Maureen Bourke, Gill Harvie and Jacqueline Mitchell , 
and three gentlemen, Patrick Bourke, Terry Boswell and                     
James  Goldfinch  will entertain, amuse, inform, inspire and delight you 
with quality prepared and short notice speeches which promise to make 
this final one of the most fiercely contested in many years.  
 

This is the first óSpeaker of the Yearô competition ever in which three  
ladies have made the final. 
 

Tickets will have been received by all clubs by the time you read this 
article. Ask your club President or Secretary for your ticket. It will be the 
best $10.00 you have spent for some time. You are guaranteed a night of 
great speaking with a very pleasant supper and glass of wine to follow. 
Should you have difficulties in sourcing tickets or need additional tickets 
please ring Ron Johnson on 8264 5632 . Ron will be happy to assist 
you.  
 

Contestants will be selecting one of the following topics for their prepared 
speech.  

Speaker of the Year 2010Speaker of the Year 2010   
Grand Final 09 OctoberGrand Final 09 October   

From The Governor General  
 

Patrick Bourke, National president of Rostrum received this 
response from our patron, Quentin Bryce, Governor General 
of Australia, in response to his letter keeping her informed on  
Rostrum activities generally, and about the Voice of Youth 
National Final.  
 

Dear Patrick,  
 

Thank you for keeping me in touch with  

Rostrum activities. I will write to Matt 

Collins and Patrick Connolly with my best 

wishes on their successes.  

What  marvellous work 

you do developing           

confidence and skills in 

speaking for our young  

ones. 
 

Best wishes to you and 

your colleagues with my 

kind regards. 
 

Quentin. 28.08.2010 
 

The governor General enclosed a letter to each of the 
two winners which Patrick has  forwarded to them. 

Patrick Bourke:  
National President  

Chocolate  I donôt know 

I am a cynic  Society has lost itôs sense of humour 

I should have seen it coming  Itôs worth considering 

Technology and the family  An occasion to treasure  

Life in the fast lane  To fix the education system.....  

Political reforms for 2011  The freedom of information act -             
Just a joke?  

DONõT MISS IT! 

Rostrum  

Speaker  

of the Year  

2010  

 

A great event at the    

Burnside Community 
Centre                                         

Saturday October 9th                        
commencing at 
7.30pm sharp.  

 
Tickets $10.00 each  
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Presidentôs Message 
 

Barry Dixon -  Zone Vice President   
 

As our President Dennis 
Walsh is overseas, the 
Presidentôs message has 
been provided by Vice 
President Barry Dixon. 
 

Spring has sprung and 
what a great time of the 
year. Some clubs have 
been in hibernation; 
where as some other 
clubs have been going 
from strength to strength. 
The many  requests for 
New Members Kits is a sign that we are 
growing as an organisation. With the warmer 
weather just around the corner and daylight 
saving starting on the first Sunday in        
October, itôs time to get out of hibernation.  
 

Qualities of a well -functioning club  
 

The qualities of an effective Rostrum Club 
are: 

¶ A supportive environment in which 

members can increase their confidence 
and develop their communication skills.  

¶ Enjoying a numerically strong and        

active membership with a good          
retention rate. 

¶ Providing an attractive program.  

¶ Demonstrating good discipline through 

members meeting their obligations in 
attending or apologising and by           
completing exercises assigned to them.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

¶ Contributing to activities in South      

Australian Rostrumôs programs, such 
as the training of Critics, the Speaker of 
the Year and Albert Apponyi Speaking 
competitions, the Rostrum Voice of 
Youth and the Anniversary Lunch. 

¶ Pursuing activities contributing to 

strong fellowship within the club and 
the Rostrum Movement generally. 

 

Mt Gambier Opportunity  
 

We have an interested group of people from 
Mount Gambier hoping to start a club.       
Rostrum had a club in the Mount many 
years ago. Club 20 has a member, Susan 
Da Silva who belonged to that club. With 
support and encouragement from Adelaide 
members, we hope to soon have a thriving 
club in the Mount. 
 

Speaker of the Year  
 

The óSpeaker of the Year ócompetition this 
year has had its largest number of entrants 
in years, thanks to Ron Johnson and Paul 
Fitzgeraldôs encouragement, and assistance  
from clubs 10 and 20. We also had a good 
balance of male and female entrants.  
 

Congratulations from Dais to our finalists, 
Terry Boswell, Pat Bourke, Maureen Bourke, 
Jacqueline Mitchell, Gill Harvie and James 
Goldfinch. We look forward to their              
performances on Saturday 9th October.  
 

Kittens are born with their eyes shut. They open them in about six           
days, take a look around, then close them again for the better                         

part of their lives.                             Stephen Baker  

CLUB CORNER - 

There have been 43 visitors to the clubs listed below since the last DAIS Quarterly, 
and those clubs have inducted 6 new members. These notes were made by the Dais 
Secretary from reports given by Members of Dais present at the quarterly meeting.  
 

Membership Improvement:  
Club 1 : Since the May meeting we have inducted one more member and have voted on two 
more who will be inducted in coming weeks.  Membership will then stand at 25.  We were 
deeply saddened at the death of Freeman Colin Thorpe at the end of May.  The club held a 
debate as its speaking programme at a recent meeting. 
 

Club 7 : We have had three visitors, one of whom was a member 10 years ago and may 
return.  The club has mainly concentrated on helping new members improve their speaking. 
A lot has been accomplished in the past six months. 
 

Club 10 : Visitors have attended as a result of word of mouth publicity.  At recent meetings, 
short presentations about PowerPoint by Ron Johnston and Roger Bills have been          
appreciated by meeting attendees.  As a result, more members are now using custom        
animation in their presentations. 
 

Club 11 : We are currently calling on nearby busi-
ness houses, leaving advertising flyers and inviting 
interested persons to attend. We will conduct a 
meeting in September at the Vailima Retirement 
Village Hackney . This is an annual event and is 
designed to entertain the residents and have them 
enjoy some fellowship over supper. As a result they 
have three or four residents as regular visitors . 
 

Club 20 : We recently hosted a joint meeting with 
Club 25. It was well attended, with equal numbers 
from both Clubs presenting speeches. After the 
meeting closed they enjoyed fellowship, a pizza 
supper and diverse refreshments.  All new Club 20 members are allocated a Mentor who 
acts as a guide with regard to meeting procedures - sitting with the new member when that 
person chairs a meeting. Also they provide one-on-one assistance and direction both in the 
preparation and presentation of set speeches. 
 

Club 22 : has begun using Twitter to boost their online visibility. 
 

Club 23 : In July we held an evening social event (dinner) & workshop. Club Coach           
Freeman Roger Stanning gave two workshops on 1) Presenting Speeches & 2) Special  
Occasion Speeches. The evening gave members an opportunity to socialise and get to 
know each other outside of the normal meeting environment. 
 

Club 25 : will be celebrating 30 years since Chartering this Friday, 13th August at the          
Graduates Restaurant. 

How quickly do you speak?             
Most inexperienced speakers speak too fast. 
Your audience deserves to hear every word 
you say. Whilst it is true that people are              
generally able to take in information at a much 
quicker rate than we can speak it, the quality of 
listening is what should concern us.  
 

We want the audience to understand and fully 
consider the words we have to say. If they are 
to do this we need to allow them time to              
inwardly digest what we have said. óSlow 

down!ô is usually good advice for the new speaker. With experience however comes the 
realisation that the pace of your delivery should vary depending on your aim or particular 
circumstances. Let us consider three  measures of pace:  (Continued on page 6)  

 

IS PACE IMPORTANT?  

Below are notes from the 
most recent Dais Quarterly 
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Is óDeath by PowerPointô a fair description? Or is it just a convenient 

 cliché touted by those for whom it is an unknown?  Nothing more than an escape 
 clause. 
 

Why bore people with a thousand words when the right picture can tell it  
all in less time and more eloquently?  After all, do you turn the picture  
off when you watch ñLifeò on TV? 
 

At Club 10 we hold the view that PowerPoint need not to be recipe for  
disaster.  Nor is it difficult to use well once you become familiar with a  
few basic concepts.  Indeed, there are some straight forward and  
sensible approaches almost anyone can take to use this colourful 
 tool to advantage. 
 

A speech does not have to be an unaccompanied  
experience.  Often, walking hand in hand with  
PowerPoint can assist considerably in delivering your  
message.  It only becomes a weapon of mass destruction  
when used to bludgeon the audience.  In the proper hands 
 it can be a weapon of mass instruction . 

So, what are the simple basics? 

Well, lesson #1 is that PowerPoint is the servant, not the master. And the other lessons?  There are many ways to find outé 

¶ You can come to Club 10 on the 1st Wednesday of every month to see how we practise. 

¶ Invite Rostrum Club 10 to give a presentation at your club. 

¶ Introduce a PowerPoint segment to your clubôs agenda, or 

¶ Come along to Rostrum 32 on Monday 22 November for some easy to follow insights on how to convert PowerPoint from an 

assassinôs club to an artistôs paint brush. See below for details of this informative session .  

The Rostrum National Convention Planning 
Group is holding a movie fundraiser to help 
alleviate the cost of holding this convention in 
Adelaide in October 2011. 
  

$20 per head includes a light lunch, bubbly 
and 1 ticket to see                                           

ñWall Street: Money Never Sleeps ò 
 

Sunday 24
th

 October 2010,  
 

1pm for a 2pm screening  
 

Chelsea Cinema:  
275 Kensington Road, Kensington Park  

 

This dramatic thriller directed by Oliver Stone  
stars No Country For Old Menôs Josh Brolin 

and Transformers star Shia Le Beouf.  
It is due for release 23rd September. 

MOVIE FUND RAISER  

Enquiries to Sharron Taylor  

Death by  PowerPoint  

POWERPOINT WORKSHOPPOWERPOINT WORKSHOP  

courtesy of Rostrum Clubs 10 and 32  
Burnside Community Centre  

November 22nd  
 Light meal 6.30pm, Workshop 7.00 til 10.00pm  

All Rostrum Members & Friends welcome.  
Bookings essential, contact Ron Johnson to book your place. 

Ring 8264 5632 8264 5632 or email  livwords@bigpond.net.au livwords@bigpond.net.au  
 

ADMISSION FREE TO ALL INTERESTED  

HOW TO GET STARTED ON  

  FACEBOOK  

Read the instructions?  
Still confused? Well itôs not  
Surprising. It is much easier if someone can run 
you through it in person and provide you with 
some relevant handouts. Club 32 can help you. 
 

Robby William from Club 32 has recently        
established a Face book page for the club and 
has put together a half hour session for people 
new to this phenomena. 
 

Robby will be presenting his workshop half an 
hour before our regular meeting on Monday 
October 18th at the Burnside Community          
Centre. If you would like to know how to set up 
a Face book account and have the opportunity 
to ask questions without feeling uncomfortable 
this would be ideal for you. 
 

Why not stay on for Club 32ôs regular meeting 
immediately after Robbyôs session. Visitors are 
always welcome. It is a club that has an         
interesting mix of members from around the 
globe, all intent on improving their English 
speaking skills. 
 
The workshop will start at 7.00pm sharp and 
Club 32ôs regular meeting will follow at 7.30pm. 
Donôt miss this great opportunity to learn about 
Face book, and meet some of Rostrum SAôs 
newest members. 
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Port Adelaide Provisional Club  

With a fine blend of three experienced members 
from other Rostrum clubs, a former member of 
Rostrum,  seven new members and two visitors 
indicating that they wish to join, Port Adelaide 
Club really is ómoving forwardô. 
 

The age range and mix of nationalities make for very 
interesting meetings. We have heard about the Last 
Protector, Confucius, salesmanship, the difficulties 
the governments place in the way of research, land-
ings on Mars, kayaking up secluded creeks, life in 
China, how to be a good salesperson and tax 
dodges. 
 

Each meeting begins with an ice breaker with every-
one who wants to, participating and airing a range of 
views and experiences. 
 

Two of the dual members and one of the new       
members entered the 2010 Speaker of the Year. 
 

One of the major problems in attracting visitors 
seems to be the lack of activity at the Port at night. 
We have recently begun meeting at the elegant and 
interesting Port Dock Brewery Hotel, 10 Todd 
Street Pt Adelaide, which has a fascinating           
collection of marine memorabilia and an equally     
interesting collection of brews. They are very good  
to us, allowing us the use of a room without charge. 
 

With Gillian Harvie as the Club Coach in 2011 our 
future is looking sunny. The number of recent visitors 
and enquiries encourages us to look forward to 
reaching a membership of at least fifteen by the end 
of  October, applying for affiliation and joining the 
wider Rostrum movement  as club No 33. 

Club 9 is delighted to have 
inducted their ninth member 
for the year. Our most           
recent members areé... 
Paul Bogner , an IT       
Manager,  
Sam Mathews , who came to 
Rostrum because he needed 
to speak at a forthcoming 
wedding, and 
Phyl Skinner , a well known 
Adelaide entertainer.   
At club 9 I have found the 
secret to membership 
growth, it is to: 
1.  promote the club far and 

wide 
2. have a good presence via 

the web-site, 
3. hold quality meetings,  
4. be inclusive, and; 
5. add all new attendees to 
the Agenda mailing list and 
then follow them up. 

Peter Martindale  

 

Nine for Nine  

Peter Martindale, Club 9 
president and resident 

membership  guru.             
If your club needs help with 
recruitment why not have a 

chat to Peter? 

The Critics Council meeting on                
12th August had a guest speaker from 
Eynesbury College, Sunita Narayan, 
who spoke about how critics might coach 
and support speakers of English as a 
second language. This led to much  
discussion about how Rostrum clubs can 
make such people welcome and can  
support their development. Peter Walsh 
also made a presentation about                    
responding to particular speeches. 

Barbara Colbert will deliver her           
presentation on the same topic at the 
final meeting of the year, on Thursday 
25th November 2010.  

Di Pepper, Chair, SA/NT Critics Council  

On Saturday 17th July 2010 the Critics 
Council conducted the Advanced 

Course for trainee critics.    

Dennis Walsh, Ian Drummond,                   
Gill Harvie, Rod Ellis, Marjory Ingram and 
Jackie McEwen attended the whole day 
program.  One of the sessions involved 
the trainees delivering a pre-prepared 
"Critics Corner" session, as they could be 
called upon to deliver training sessions 
within a club to which they are appointed 
as critic.   

All attendees are very proficient in        
Rostrum skills, and bring a wealth of          
wisdom and experience to the challeng-
ing task of being a critic.  A warm thank 
you  to them, and to Patrick Bourke and 
Roger Bills who ran sessions on the day, 
for  their generous contribution to the 
development of Rostrum members.   

Advanced Critics Course           
Tutors & Attendees  

CRITICS COUNCIL UPDATE 

ROSTRUM 

NOSTALGIA  

It was a Rostrum 

óMock Weddingô.  

Guess the year? 

Guess the Club? 

Guess the Venue? 

Can you identify 
the members?  

Who is that     
stunning bride? 

Rostrum, itôs about 
fun & fellowship. 

"The human brain starts working the             
moment you are born and never stops until 
you stand up to speak in publicò.           

    George Jessel  


